
July 12, 2023         FOI No. 2023-40 

 
 

 
 

VIA EMAIL –  

 

Dear , 

 
Re: Request for Information 

Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act 

The City of White Rock has reviewed your request for access to the following information pursuant to 
the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (the “Act”):  
 

• All communication (phone and email) regarding Councillor Chesney Moby Dick 
comment. Communication to cover staff and council. 

 
Access to the records requested is available, however, some of the information in the records is 
excepted from the disclosure requirements of the Act. I have severed the excepted information so that I 
could disclose to you the remaining information as attached.  

The severed information is excepted from disclosure under section 22 of the Act. Severing under section 
22 is necessary to avoid disclosing third-party personal information without permission.  

 
Please contact me at tarthur@whiterockcity.ca  or 604-541-2212 if you have any questions in this 
regard. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 
Tracey Arthur 
Director of Corporate Administration  
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If you believe that the City of White Rock has been unreasonable in its handling of your request, you 
may ask the Information and Privacy Commissioner to review our response. You have 30 days from 
receipt of this notice to request a review by writing to: 
 

Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner 
3rd Floor, 756 Fort Street 
Victoria BC  V8W 1H2 
 

Should you decide to request a review, please provide the Commissioner’s office with: 
 

1. your name, address and telephone number; 
2. a copy of this letter; 
3. a copy of your original request sent to the City of White Rock; and 
4. the reasons or grounds upon which you are requesting the review. 

 
 

 



From: Janessa Auer
To: Guillermo Ferrero
Cc: Tracey Arthur
Subject: FW: Message from KM_C3350i
Date: June 7, 2023 12:53:29 PM
Attachments: SKM C3350i23060712270.pdf

Hi G,
 
The attached letter was dropped off for you in the Admin office today, so I’ve placed the hard copy
on your desk, but I also wanted to forward you a scanned copy so that you have it right away.
 
Please feel free to let me know if there is any further action required on my end with this.
 
Thank you,
 
JANESSA AUER
Committee & FOI Clerk, Administration
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC V4B 1Y6
Tel: 604-541-2213 I www.whiterockcity.ca
 

The information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the individual(s) or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is
confidential and/or privileged or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. Any review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in
reliance upon this information by individual(s) or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. Please notify the City of White Rock and destroy any copies of
this information. Thank you.

 

From: mailroomkonicac759@whiterockcity.ca <mailroomkonicac759@whiterockcity.ca> 
Sent: June 7, 2023 12:27 PM
To: Janessa Auer <JAuer@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: Message from KM_C3350i
 
 



















From: Amanda Silvers
To: Guillermo Ferrero
Cc: Tracey Arthur
Subject: Re: G please read
Date: June 8, 2023 9:18:53 AM
Attachments: image001.png

Understood. Thanks.

From: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca>
Sent: Thursday, June 8, 2023 8:59:07 AM
To: Amanda Silvers <ASilvers@whiterockcity.ca>
Cc: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: RE: G please read
 
Please leave this with me.    No quote for the media as this is formal complaint that will follow the Code
of Conduct bylaw.
 
Thanks
G.
 
 

From: Amanda Silvers <ASilvers@whiterockcity.ca> 
Sent: Wednesday, June 7, 2023 5:00 PM
To: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca>
Cc: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: G please read
Importance: High
 
Hi G,
 
Please see the email below from The Daily Hive requesting Cllr Chesney’s comment.
 
I found the posting on Moby Dick’s FB page here Facebook
 
The Daily Hive sent the email to Councillor Chesney as well. Given that, shall we remain quiet and let
him handle the request?
 
Please advise how you would like me to handle this. Thanks G.  
 



 

From: Kaelin Nelson <KNelson@whiterockcity.ca> 
Sent: Wednesday, June 7, 2023 4:49 PM
To: Amanda Silvers <ASilvers@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: FW: Media Request
Importance: High
 
 
 

From: Nikitha Martins <nikitha@dailyhive.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, June 7, 2023 4:32 PM
To: Communications <communications@whiterockcity.ca>; David Chesney
<DChesney@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: Media Request
 



You don't often get email from nikitha@dailyhive.com. Learn why this is important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 

Hello, 

I'm reaching out because I am hoping to speak to or receive a statement from White Rock
Councillor David Chesney about comments he wrote for a local restaurant called Moby Dick. 
 
The restaurant has posted a statement saying the comments were "defamatory and misleading."
 
Their statement goes on to say the comments jeopardize the business's reputation and the
employees' well-being. 
 
I would appreciate a statement as soon as possible. 
 
Or, I am available today until 7 pm if David is available for a phone call. 
 
Sincerely,
Nikitha Martins
Staff Writer 
dailyhive.com

E  nikitha@dailyhive.com
P  Redacted S. 22



You don't often get email from joshua.azizi@globalnews.ca. Learn why this is important

From: Amanda Silvers
To: Guillermo Ferrero
Cc: Tracey Arthur
Subject: FW: Global BC comment request re: ethical complaint against Councillor Chesney?
Date: June 9, 2023 9:27:25 AM

This just in.
 

From: Communications <communications@whiterockcity.ca> 
Sent: Friday, June 9, 2023 9:00 AM
To: Amanda Silvers <ASilvers@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: Fwd: Global BC comment request re: ethical complaint against Councillor Chesney?
 
 

From: Joshua Azizi <Joshua.Azizi@globalnews.ca>
Sent: Thursday, June 8, 2023 8:47:32 PM
To: Communications <communications@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: Global BC comment request re: ethical complaint against Councillor Chesney?
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 
Hello,
 
I’m an overnight news writer with Global BC in Vancouver.
 
I’m putting together a story for our morning newscast about the ethical misconduct complaint Moby
Dick Restaurant says it has filed against White Rock Councillor Dave Chesney regarding a comment
he made on social media.
 
https://www.facebook.com/MobyDickRestaurantWhiteRock/posts/732220952236887?
ref=embed post
 
Is the city able to provide a statement about this?
 
Thank you,
 
Joshua
 
 





them  for a week a couple of months back.
>>>
>>> Now I am going to have to assume someone who knew  saw me mention name and got in touch
with .   reason for not picking up the phone and calling me and or calling remain a mystery.  
instead chose to lash out as did
>>>
>>> So that is how this all began.
>>>
>>> The second phase of this which bothers me the most is the fact I believe someone from our council reached out
to or had a friend reach out to  and itemize (perhaps copy and paste) the code of conduct portions they
believed could use to come after me.  No citizen could have or would ever be able to find our council Code of
Conduct online.  I tried,
>>>
>>>
>>> This is  the abbreviated version.  The solution?  If you feel you would like me to call the owner of Moby Dick’s
and apologize I would be fine with that in that I never said anything disparaging about food  service or .  I
said and maintain has a successful business due to the fact  built it up over years of hard
work.  That happens all the time when you buy a successful restaurant.
>>>
>>>
>>> In closing as I mentioned above I will mett with you Monday to discuss this matter.
>>>
>>> David Chesney
>>>
>>
>> PS
>>
>> Today I removed any mention I am a White Rock councillor from my Personal Facebook. Hopefully this will
eliminate further problems
>>
>>
>>>
>>>
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From: David Chesney
To: Guillermo Ferrero
Subject: Moby Dick
Date: June 13, 2023 7:46:02 AM

Guillermo

I scrolled for over an hour on each website to locate and remove my comment regarding Moby Dick.  I have
subsequently sent msg to the administrators of both Facebook sites

I would also request you contact Ludstone for wording that will not leave me open to further legal action should the
owner of Moby Dicks feel  wishes to go that route

David Chesney

Sent from my iPhone

s.22



From: Tracey Arthur
To: Andrew Carricato; Guillermo Ferrero
Subject: RE: 
Date: June 16, 2023 4:31:36 PM
Attachments: image001.jpg

image002.jpg

 
 
TRACEY ARTHUR, CMC
Director of Corporate Administration
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC  V4B1Y6
Tel:  604-541-2212 | www.whiterockcity.ca
 
Email signature logo

 
 

Information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the individual(s) or entity(ies) to which it is addressed and may
contain information that is confidential and/or privileged or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. Any copying, review,
retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon this information by individual(s) or entities other
than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. If you have received this information in error, please notify the City of White Rock and
destroy any copies of this information. Thank you.

 
 

From: Andrew Carricato <Carricato@lidstone.ca> 
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 3:43 PM
To: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca>
Cc: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: RE: 
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 

Andrew Carricato
Lawyer
He/him/his

604.899.2269 Phone
604.899.2961 Direct
1.877.339.2199 Toll Free
www.lidstone.ca

Vancouver Office:
Suite 1300 - Sun Tower
128 Pender Street West

Calgary Office:
Bow Valley Square 2, #3300
205 5th Avenue, SW

Redacted S. 14

Redacted S. 14
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Redacted S. 14



Vancouver, BC V6B 1R8 Calgary, AB T2P 2V7
Please consider the environment before printing this email and any attachments.

This e-mail communication is CONFIDENTIAL AND LEGALLY PRIVILEGED. If you are not the intended
recipient, please notify me at the telephone number shown above or by return e-mail and delete this
communication and attachment, and any copy, immediately. Thank you.

From: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca> 
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 2:56 PM
To: info@mobydickrestaurant.com
Cc: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: RE: Apology Letter
 

WARNING: This email originated from outside your organization. Do not click
links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 
Hello
 
Please find the signed letter of apology. 
 
Thank you very much,
G.
 
 
GUILLERMO FERRERO
Chief Administrative Officer, City of White Rock
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC V4B 1Y6
Tel: 604.541.2133 | www.whiterockcity.ca
 

 
 
 

From: Guillermo Ferrero 
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 1:12 PM
To: info@mobydickrestaurant.com
Cc: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: RE: Apology Letter
 
Thank you very much.  I will send you the signed letter this afternoon.
 
G.
 
 
 

Redacted S. 22



From: info@mobydickrestaurant.com <info@mobydickrestaurant.com> 
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 1:10 PM
To: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca>
Cc: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: Re: Apology Letter
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 
Hello Guillermo,
 
thank you very much for the time that you have devoted to this matter. I
recognize how busy you and your office are, and I wish I had not had a reason
to disturb you.
 
In order to turn this unpleasant page over and to let all participants move
forward I am letting you know that we will accept this apology drafted by
Mr.Chesney and will, therefore, ask you to close the complaint filed against
Mr.Chesney.
 
Thanks again for working towards making our community successful and
prosperous. It was a pleasure talking to you.
 
Best regards,
 

 
 
On 2023-06-16 12:41, Guillermo Ferrero wrote:
Hello  

Thank you very much for meeting with me on Monday June 12th regarding
the letter you delivered on June 7th 2023 (attached) about a Code of
Conduct complaint relating to Councilor Chesney's comments made on a
Facebook Group.  

At the meeting you advised me that to resolve the complaint, you would
need the following: 

     * A public apology letter from Councilor Chesney
    * Comments made on Facebook removed. 

I understand that the comments have been removed already by Councilor
Chesney and the attached apology letter is ready for Councilor
Chesney's signature.  

Please let me know if you would accept this letter as the requested
apology, therefore resolving the complaint.   After I receive your
confirmation, Councilor Chesney will sign the letter and make it
public. 

Thanks for your consideration, 

G. 

GUILLERMO FERRERO 

Chief Administrative Officer, City of White Rock 

15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC V4B 1Y6 

Tel: 604.541.2133 | www.whiterockcity.ca [1] 

  

Links:
------

Redacted S. 22

Redacted S. 22



From: Tracey Arthur
To: Guillermo Ferrero
Subject: RE: Moby Dick
Date: June 13, 2023 9:22:04 AM

I just sent request to Lidstone, Casual service (I always try first for the free route, if not they just move it to an
Associate).

TRACEY ARTHUR, CMC
Director of Corporate Administration
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC  V4B1Y6
Tel:  604-541-2212 | www.whiterockcity.ca
 
Information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the individual(s) or entity(ies) to which it is
addressed and may contain information that is confidential and/or privileged or exempt from disclosure under
applicable law. Any copying, review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in
reliance upon this information by individual(s) or entities other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. If
you have received this information in error, please notify the City of White Rock and destroy any copies of this
information. Thank you.

-----Original Message-----
From: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca>
Sent: Tuesday, June 13, 2023 8:22 AM
To: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: FW: Moby Dick

Would this be something we can engage our City Solicitor? Councilor Chesney is referring to drafting a short
apology letter.

He agreed yesterday during my meeting to write and apology letter and remove the Facebook comments which is
what will resolve this issue.

Thanks,
G.

-----Original Message-----
From: David Chesney <DChesney@whiterockcity.ca>
Sent: Tuesday, June 13, 2023 7:46 AM
To: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: Moby Dick

Guillermo

I scrolled for over an hour on each website to locate and remove my comment regarding Moby Dick.  I have
subsequently sent msg to the administrators of both Facebook sites

I would also request you contact Ludstone for wording that will not leave me open to further legal action should the
owner of Moby Dicks feel  wishes to go that route

David Chesney

Sent from my iPhone

s.22



From: David Chesney
To: Guillermo Ferrero
Subject: Screen shots
Date: June 13, 2023 8:06:21 AM
Attachments: Screen Shot 2023-06-13 at 7.56.23 AM.png

Screen Shot 2023-06-13 at 7.55.42 AM.png

Guillermo

I have tried to locate  the content the owner of  Moby Dick wished to have removed from
the two websites below.

BRITISH COLUMBIA PHOTOS

DRIVE MARINE DRIVE

As you can see there algorithm indicates I have no posts, to that extent as I mentioned in my
previous email I have reached out and requested from the administrator to remove said
comments.

I will advise as soon as I  hear a response from either site.

David Chesney







 

{231386-05297327;1} 

McQuarrie Hunter LLP 

Suite 1500, 13450 - 102 Ave 

Surrey, BC   V3T 5X3 

Tel:  604.581.7001 

Fax:  604.581.7110 

MCQUARRIE.COM 

Managing Lawyer:  Royal J. Morton  
Direct Line:  604.580.7019 

Legal Administrative Assistant:  Barbara Poth 
E-Mail:  bpoth@mcquarrie.com 

Direct Line:  604.580.7061 

Our File No.:  231386 

June 14, 2023  

VIA EMAIL:   dchesney@whiterockcity.ca AND COURIER 
 
White Rock City Hall 
15322 Buena Vista Avenue 
White Rock, BC  V4B 1Y6 
 
Attention:  David Chesney 

Dear Sir: 

Re: Defamatory Facebook comments regarding Moby Dick Restaurants Ltd. and  
 

We are legal counsel for Moby Dick Restaurants Ltd. (“Moby Dick”) and  

We have reviewed your comments made sometime on or after June 4, 2023 concerning the 
attached Facebook post on the BC Photos Facebook Group, where you write concerning our 
clients: 

“  
.” 

Given that your statements in the above Facebook comments reference the original owner of 
Moby Dick, , by implication you are contrasting  with the current owner, 

.  The statements “ ”, “  
, are all 

false, and collectively your statements have the defamatory meanings noted below. 

The first two statements assert in effect that Moby Dick has been living off its previous 
reputation from when  was its owner.   sold the business in 1999. 
Although the average reasonable reader may not necessarily know that, your reference to 
“decades” suggests  was the owner at least some 20 years ago or more.  That in 
turn suggests Moby Dick’s previous reputation, rather than its actual products and services, 
have for at least 20 years been the basis for the restaurant’s success, including any goodwill it 
has with its customers. 

In fact, Moby Dick’s business has grown substantially from 1999, and it has had several #1 
seafood or fish and chip restaurant ratings after 1999, including the latest “Best Fish and Chips” 
2022 Readers’ Choice Award presented by Peace Arch News.  There are others, such as from 
Trip Advisor, that have given it a #1 or best rating in recent years.  Based on that, and without 
pointing to any data to the contrary, your statement that all locals eat next door is also false.  
That statement also implies that, given the choice, all local residents will choose Moby Dick’s 
competitor next door over eating at Moby Dick’s. 

Redacted S. 19,   

Redacted S. 22
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File No.:  231386 

McQuarrie Hunter LLP - Page 2 of 2 

  

{231386-05297327;1}  

Your statements are also not in the public interest, are not stated as opinion or do not reference 
actual facts to support any opinion, and are obviously very negative about our clients.  In our 
opinion, your statements collectively constitute defamation in the form of libel in that they have 
the following defamatory meanings, which will tend to lower both of our clients’ reputations in 
the eyes of reasonable people: 

◼ Moby Dick is not as good as its previous reputation from at least 20 years ago when it 
was #1, so all locals eat next door 

◼ Moby Dick is sustained as a business only by its previous #1 rating from at least 20 
years ago under its original owner 

◼ Moby Dick is no longer a #1 rated restaurant because  is not the owner, 
and all locals eat at the seafood restaurant next door instead of Moby Dick’s 

Finally, we note that you have made previous negative public comments about Moby Dick, and 
by implication its owner .  For example, sometime over a year ago you made 
comments on Facebook to the effect that Moby Dick won all the awards when  
owned it and that it has changed ownership so many times that you lost count.  In fact, it has 
changed ownership only twice since 1975, including the sale to  in 2014. 

To the extent you have a history of making disparaging comments about our clients for no 
apparent reason and with no public interest, we are concerned that you may be motivated by 
some malice towards our clients.  We would certainly like to know what is different about the 
current owner from the original owner, , that has led you to make false and 
defamatory statements about  and Moby Dick. 

Moving forward, our clients demand that you issue a public apology and that you either retract 
or remove your comments noted above, or clarify that you were mistaken about the factual 
statements made.  Equally, if not more important, please accept this letter as a demand that you 
cease and desist from making any more false or defamatory remarks about our clients to 
anyone. 

To be clear, our clients have built up the reputation of Moby Dick’s using their own name, 
products and services to build on a well-established brand.  They will take whatever steps are 
permissible in law to protect that acquired reputation and goodwill, both with local residents and 
visitors alike.   

We would appreciate receiving your confirmation within the next 14 days that you will take the 
steps above to bring this matter to an end.  Given that we solely represent the interests of our 
clients, Moby Dick and , we confirm that we do not represent your interests.  
We urge you to retain independent legal counsel. 

Yours truly, 

MCQUARRIE HUNTER LLP 
 
 
ROYAL J. MORTON* 
Partner 

*Royal Morton Law Corporation 
 
RJM/bjp 
Encl. 

Redacted S. 22
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From: David Chesney
To: Guillermo Ferrero
Subject: Fwd: British Columbia Pictures
Date: June 14, 2023 9:37:54 AM
Attachments: Screen Shot 2023-06-14 at 9.34.49 AM.png

 
I continue to try to find the post?

David



1

Debbie Johnstone

From: David Chesney
Sent: June 15, 2023 5:53 PM
To: Tracey Arthur
Cc: Guillermo Ferrero
Subject: Re: Defamatory Facebook comments regarding Moby Dick Restaurants Ltd. and  / 

McQ 231386

After reviewing the letter from our law firm I would request the line about my Facebook removed and identify the 
comment was made on the Facebook BC Photos.. 
 
Councillor Chesney 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
 

On Jun 15, 2023, at 4:42 PM, Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca> wrote: 

  
Hello Councillor Chesney, legal have forwarded the following for your consideration.   
  
Please let us know if you have any questions in regard to this being made as a public apology and how 
to complete that (example:  it may be noted at a meeting or you may make it public yourself on your 
Facebook page).  
  
Thank you, Tracey   
  
TRACEY ARTHUR, CMC 
Director of Corporate Administration  
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC  V4B1Y6 
Tel:  604‐541‐2212 | www.whiterockcity.ca 
  
<image001.jpg> 
  
  

Information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the individual(s) or entity(ies) to which it is addressed and may contain 
information that is confidential and/or privileged or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. Any copying, review, retransmission, 
dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon this information by individual(s) or entities other than the intended 
recipient is strictly prohibited. If you have received this information in error, please notify the City of White Rock and destroy any copies of this 
information. Thank you. 

  
  

From: Andrew Carricato <Carricato@lidstone.ca>  
Sent: Thursday, June 15, 2023 4:14 PM 
To: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca> 
Cc: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca> 
Subject: RE: Defamatory Facebook comments regarding Moby Dick Restaurants Ltd. and   

 / McQ 231386 
Importance: High 
  

Redacted S. 22

Redacted S. 
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2

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

  
  

  
 

 
  

  
 

  
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  

Andrew Carricato 
Lawyer 
He/him/his 
<image002.jpg> 
 
604.899.2269 Phone 
604.899.2961 Direct 
1.877.339.2199 Toll Free 
www.lidstone.ca 

 

Vancouver Office: 
Suite 1300 - Sun Tower 
128 Pender Street West 
Vancouver, BC V6B 1R8 

Calgary Office: 
Bow Valley Square 2, #3300 
205 5th Avenue, SW 
Calgary, AB T2P 2V7 

Please consider the environment before printing this email and any attachments.  
 

This e-mail communication is CONFIDENTIAL AND LEGALLY PRIVILEGED. If you are not the intended recipient, 
please notify me at the telephone number shown above or by return e-mail and delete this communication and 
attachment, and any copy, immediately. Thank you.  

From: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca>  
Sent: Thursday, June 15, 2023 3:53 PM 
To: Andrew Carricato <Carricato@lidstone.ca> 
Cc: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca> 
Subject: RE: Defamatory Facebook comments regarding Moby Dick Restaurants Ltd. and   

 / McQ 231386 
Importance: High 
  

Redacted S. 14
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WARNING: This email originated from outside your organization. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

  
  

  
  
TRACEY ARTHUR, CMC 
Director of Corporate Administration  
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC  V4B1Y6 
Tel:  604‐541‐2212 | www.whiterockcity.ca 
  
<image001.jpg> 
  
  

Information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the individual(s) or entity(ies) to which it is addressed and may contain 
information that is confidential and/or privileged or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. Any copying, review, retransmission, 
dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon this information by individual(s) or entities other than the intended 
recipient is strictly prohibited. If you have received this information in error, please notify the City of White Rock and destroy any copies of this 
information. Thank you. 

  
  

From: Tracey Arthur  
Sent: Thursday, June 15, 2023 11:04 AM 
To: Andrew Carricato <Carricato@lidstone.ca> 
Subject: RE: Defamatory Facebook comments regarding Moby Dick Restaurants Ltd. and  

 / McQ 231386 
  

.   
  
TRACEY ARTHUR, CMC 
Director of Corporate Administration  
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC  V4B1Y6 
Tel:  604‐541‐2212 | www.whiterockcity.ca 
  
<image001.jpg> 
  
  

Information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the individual(s) or entity(ies) to which it is addressed and may contain 
information that is confidential and/or privileged or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. Any copying, review, retransmission, 
dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon this information by individual(s) or entities other than the intended 
recipient is strictly prohibited. If you have received this information in error, please notify the City of White Rock and destroy any copies of this 
information. Thank you. 

  
  

From: Andrew Carricato <Carricato@lidstone.ca>  
Sent: Thursday, June 15, 2023 8:41 AM 
To: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca> 
Cc: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca> 
Subject: Re: Defamatory Facebook comments regarding Moby Dick Restaurants Ltd. and   

/ McQ 231386 
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4

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

  
  

  

 

 
  

Andrew Carricato 
Lawyer 
He/him/his 
<image002.jpg> 
 
604.899.2269 Phone 
604.899.2961 Direct 
1.877.339.2199 Toll Free 
www.lidstone.ca 

 

Vancouver Office: 
Suite 1300 - Sun Tower 
128 Pender Street West 
Vancouver, BC V6B 1R8 

Calgary Office: 
Bow Valley Square 2, #3300 
205 5th Avenue, SW 
Calgary, AB T2P 2V7 

Please consider the environment before printing this email and any attachments.  
 

This e-mail communication is CONFIDENTIAL AND LEGALLY PRIVILEGED. If you are not the intended recipient, 
please notify me at the telephone number shown above or by return e-mail and delete this communication and 
attachment, and any copy, immediately. Thank you.  

On Jun 15, 2023, at 8:30 AM, Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca> wrote: 

  

WARNING: This email originated from outside your organization. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

  
  
  
TRACEY ARTHUR, CMC 
Director of Corporate Administration  
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC  V4B1Y6 
Tel:  604‐541‐2212 | www.whiterockcity.ca 
  

  
  

Information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the individual(s) or entity(ies) to which it is 
addressed and may contain information that is confidential and/or privileged or exempt from disclosure under applicable 
law. Any copying, review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon this 
information by individual(s) or entities other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. If you have received this 
information in error, please notify the City of White Rock and destroy any copies of this information. Thank you. 
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From: Tracey Arthur
To: Andrew Carricato
Cc: Guillermo Ferrero
Subject: RE: Defamatory Facebook comments regarding Moby Dick Restaurants Ltd. and  / McQ 231386
Date: June 15, 2023 3:53:17 PM
Attachments: image001.jpg

image002.jpg
image003.jpg

Importance: High

Director of Corporate Administration
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC  V4B1Y6
Tel:  604-541-2212 | www.whiterockcity.ca
 
Email signature logo

 
 

Information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the individual(s) or entity(ies) to which it is addressed and may
contain information that is confidential and/or privileged or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. Any copying, review,
retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon this information by individual(s) or entities other
than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. If you have received this information in error, please notify the City of White Rock and
destroy any copies of this information. Thank you.

 
 

From: Tracey Arthur 
Sent: Thursday, June 15, 2023 11:04 AM
To: Andrew Carricato <Carricato@lidstone.ca>
Subject: RE: Defamatory Facebook comments regarding Moby Dick Restaurants Ltd. and 

 / McQ 231386
 

TRACEY ARTHUR, CMC
Director of Corporate Administration
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC  V4B1Y6
Tel:  604-541-2212 | www.whiterockcity.ca
 
Email signature logo

 
 

Information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the individual(s) or entity(ies) to which it is addressed and may
contain information that is confidential and/or privileged or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. Any copying, review,
retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon this information by individual(s) or entities other
than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. If you have received this information in error, please notify the City of White Rock and
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destroy any copies of this information. Thank you.

 
 

From: Andrew Carricato <Carricato@lidstone.ca> 
Sent: Thursday, June 15, 2023 8:41 AM
To: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca>
Cc: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: Re: Defamatory Facebook comments regarding Moby Dick Restaurants Ltd. and 

 / McQ 231386
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 

 
 

 

 

Andrew Carricato
Lawyer
He/him/his

604.899.2269 Phone
604.899.2961 Direct
1.877.339.2199 Toll Free
www.lidstone.ca

Vancouver Office:
Suite 1300 - Sun Tower
128 Pender Street West
Vancouver, BC V6B 1R8

Calgary Office:
Bow Valley Square 2, #3300
205 5th Avenue, SW
Calgary, AB T2P 2V7

Please consider the environment before printing this email and any attachments.

This e-mail communication is CONFIDENTIAL AND LEGALLY PRIVILEGED. If you are not the intended
recipient, please notify me at the telephone number shown above or by return e-mail and delete this
communication and attachment, and any copy, immediately. Thank you.

On Jun 15, 2023, at 8:30 AM, Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca> wrote:

WARNING: This email originated from outside your organization. Do
not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.
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TRACEY ARTHUR, CMC
Director of Corporate Administration
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC  V4B1Y6
Tel:  604-541-2212 | www.whiterockcity.ca
 

 
 

Information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the individual(s) or entity(ies) to which it is
addressed and may contain information that is confidential and/or privileged or exempt from disclosure under
applicable law. Any copying, review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance
upon this information by individual(s) or entities other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. If you have
received this information in error, please notify the City of White Rock and destroy any copies of this information.
Thank you.

 
 

From: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca> 
Sent: Wednesday, June 14, 2023 5:12 PM
To: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: Fwd: Defamatory Facebook comments regarding Moby Dick Restaurants Ltd.
and  / McQ 231386
 
This needs attention
 
Get Outlook for Android

From: David Chesney <DChesney@whiterockcity.ca>
Sent: Wednesday, June 14, 2023 4:51:57 PM
To: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: Fwd: Defamatory Facebook comments regarding Moby Dick Restaurants Ltd.
and  / McQ 231386
 

Time is of an essence. I am ready to make the apology. Just need legal advice on
wording
 
David
Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Barbara Poth <bpoth@mcquarrie.com>
Date: June 14, 2023 at 3:42:47 PM PDT
To: David Chesney <DChesney@whiterockcity.ca>
Cc: Melissa Blackwell <mblackwell@mcquarrie.com>
Subject: Defamatory Facebook comments regarding Moby Dick
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Restaurants Ltd. and  / McQ 231386

You don't often get email from bpoth@mcquarrie.com. Learn why this is
important

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links
or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 
Good afternoon Mr. Chesney,
 
Please see attached correspondence of today’s date, from Royal
Morton.
 

Barbara J. Poth
Legal Assistant to Royal J.
Morton and Jordan Mario
Jutras

D 604.580.7061
www.mcquarrie.com

McQuarrie Hunter LLP | Barristers & Solicitors
Suite 1500, 13450 102 Avenue, Surrey, BC
V3T 5X3
P 604.581.7001 F 604.581.7110 TF
1.877.581.7001

 
 
 
WARNING: CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE
This message may contain confidential or privileged material or information which is exempt from
disclosure under applicable law. Any use, dissemination, distribution or copying of this information
by anyone other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, or
have received this message in error, please immediately reply to or telephone the sender,
permanently destroy any hard copies and delete this information from your computer. Thank you.
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Debbie Johnstone

From: Tracey Arthur
Sent: June 16, 2023 2:04 PM
To: Guillermo Ferrero
Subject: RE: Apology Letter

Cllr C is on his way in 
 

From: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca>  
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 1:12 PM 
To: info@mobydickrestaurant.com 
Cc: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca> 
Subject: RE: Apology Letter 
 
Thank you very much.  I will send you the signed letter this afternoon.  
 
G. 
 
 
 

From: info@mobydickrestaurant.com <info@mobydickrestaurant.com>  
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 1:10 PM 
To: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca> 
Cc: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca> 
Subject: Re: Apology Letter 
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

  
Hello Guillermo, 
  
thank you very much for the time that you have devoted to this matter. I recognize how 
busy you and your office are, and I wish I had not had a reason to disturb you. 
  
In order to turn this unpleasant page over and to let all participants move forward I am 
letting you know that we will accept this apology drafted by Mr.Chesney and will, 
therefore, ask you to close the complaint filed against Mr.Chesney. 
  
Thanks again for working towards making our community successful and prosperous. It was a 
pleasure talking to you. 
  
Best regards, 
  

  
  
  
On 2023-06-16 12:41, Guillermo Ferrero wrote:  

Hello  
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Thank you very much for meeting with me on Monday June 12th regarding 
the letter you delivered on June 7th 2023 (attached) about a Code of 
Conduct complaint relating to Councilor Chesney's comments made on a 
Facebook Group.   
 
At the meeting you advised me that to resolve the complaint, you would 
need the following:  
 
     * A public apology letter from Councilor Chesney 
    * Comments made on Facebook removed.  
 
I understand that the comments have been removed already by Councilor 
Chesney and the attached apology letter is ready for Councilor 
Chesney's signature.   
 
Please let me know if you would accept this letter as the requested 
apology, therefore resolving the complaint.   After I receive your 
confirmation, Councilor Chesney will sign the letter and make it 
public.  
 
Thanks for your consideration,  
 
G.  
 
GUILLERMO FERRERO  
 
Chief Administrative Officer, City of White Rock  
 
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC V4B 1Y6  
 
Tel: 604.541.2133 | www.whiterockcity.ca [1]  
 
   
 
Links: 
------ 
[1] http://www.whiterockcity.ca/ 
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Debbie Johnstone

From: Andrew Carricato <Carricato@lidstone.ca>
Sent: June 16, 2023 3:43 PM
To: Guillermo Ferrero
Cc: Tracey Arthur
Subject: RE: 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click  links or open attachments unless you recognize the 
sender and know the content is safe. 

  
 

 
 

Andrew Carricato 
Lawyer 
He/him/his 

 
604.899.2269 Phone 
604.899.2961 Direct 
1.877.339.2199 Toll Free 
www.lidstone.ca 

Vancouver Office: 
Suite 1300 - Sun Tower 
128 Pender Street West 
Vancouver, BC V6B 1R8 

Calgary Office: 
Bow Valley Square 2, #3300 
205 5th Avenue, SW 
Calgary, AB T2P 2V7 

Please consider the environment before printing this email and any attachments.  

This e-mail communication is CONFIDENTIAL AND LEGALLY PRIVILEGED. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify me at 
the telephone number shown above or by return e-mail and delete this communication and attachment, and any copy, immediately. 
Thank you.  

From: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca>  
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 2:56 PM 
To: info@mobydickrestaurant.com 
Cc: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca> 
Subject: RE: Apology Letter 
 

WARNING: This email originated from outside your organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 
Hello   
 
Please find the signed letter of apology.   
 
Thank you very much, 
G. 
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GUILLERMO FERRERO 

Chief Administrative Officer, City of White Rock 

15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC V4B 1Y6 

Tel: 604.541.2133 | www.whiterockcity.ca 
 

 
 
 
 

From: Guillermo Ferrero  
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 1:12 PM 
To: info@mobydickrestaurant.com 
Cc: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca> 
Subject: RE: Apology Letter 
 
Thank you very much.  I will send you the signed letter this afternoon.  
 
G. 
 
 
 

From: info@mobydickrestaurant.com <info@mobydickrestaurant.com>  
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 1:10 PM 
To: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca> 
Cc: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca> 
Subject: Re: Apology Letter 
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

  
Hello Guillermo, 
  
thank you very much for the time that you have devoted to this matter. I recognize how 
busy you and your office are, and I wish I had not had a reason to disturb you. 
  
In order to turn this unpleasant page over and to let all participants move forward I am 
letting you know that we will accept this apology drafted by Mr.Chesney and will, 
therefore, ask you to close the complaint filed against Mr.Chesney. 
  
Thanks again for working towards making our community successful and prosperous. It was a 
pleasure talking to you. 
  
Best regards, 
  

  
  
On 2023-06-16 12:41, Guillermo Ferrero wrote:  
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Hello   
 
Thank you very much for meeting with me on Monday June 12th regarding 
the letter you delivered on June 7th 2023 (attached) about a Code of 
Conduct complaint relating to Councilor Chesney's comments made on a 
Facebook Group.   
 
At the meeting you advised me that to resolve the complaint, you would 
need the following:  
 
     * A public apology letter from Councilor Chesney 
    * Comments made on Facebook removed.  
 
I understand that the comments have been removed already by Councilor 
Chesney and the attached apology letter is ready for Councilor 
Chesney's signature.   
 
Please let me know if you would accept this letter as the requested 
apology, therefore resolving the complaint.   After I receive your 
confirmation, Councilor Chesney will sign the letter and make it 
public.  
 
Thanks for your consideration,  
 
G.  
 
GUILLERMO FERRERO  
 
Chief Administrative Officer, City of White Rock  
 
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC V4B 1Y6  
 
Tel: 604.541.2133 | www.whiterockcity.ca [1]  
 
   
 
Links: 
------ 
[1] http://www.whiterockcity.ca/ 
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From: Tracey Arthur
To: David Chesney
Cc: Guillermo Ferrero
Subject: RE: Further TO That
Date: June 16, 2023 9:22:11 AM

Hi Councillor Chesney we are working on this was the comment made on June 4th?

TRACEY ARTHUR, CMC
Director of Corporate Administration
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC  V4B1Y6
Tel:  604-541-2212 | www.whiterockcity.ca

 
Information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the individual(s) or entity(ies) to which it is
addressed and may contain information that is confidential and/or privileged or exempt from disclosure under
applicable law. Any copying, review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in
reliance upon this information by individual(s) or entities other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. If
you have received this information in error, please notify the City of White Rock and destroy any copies of this
information. Thank you.

-----Original Message-----
From: David Chesney <DChesney@whiterockcity.ca>
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 8:56 AM
To: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca>; Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca>
Cc: David Chesney <DChesney@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: Further TO That

>
>
> Tracey/Guillermo
>
> Upon further thoughtafter pondering the apology from our legal  reps I have  some concerns.
>
> 1.  Did our laweyers see the letter I received from the lawyers for Moby Dicks?
>
> 2.  As previously mentioned the comment was not made on my FACEBOOK that needs to be corrected.  British
Columbia  Photos was the FACEBOOK site
>
> 3.  Moby Dick removes their assertion i viiolated any Code of Conduct, the entire post once I have met  request
and posted my apology.
>
> 4.  They are sent the lawyer’s apology and agree it is sufficient
>
> 5.  Under a seperate email I would like have  informed I have removed said comment from
BRITISH COLUMBIA  PHOTOGRAPHS bu have been unable to locate it on DRIVE MARINE DRIVE.  I have
scrolled through the entire year of 2021 when said comment apparently happened.  If  can fujrnish
me with the link I would be happy to remove it.  I have also reached out to the administrator of that FACEBOOK to
assist in removing the cmment, I have not reeived a reply.
>
> 7. Specific FACEBOOK  my apology should be posted.  My Personal FACEBOOK seems to be the desired

s.22
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location?
>
>
> Thank you in advance.
>
> David Chesney
>
> p.s.
>
> Finally if someone can inform  and  lawyer we are working our way through this and will post once we
receive approval from  on the apology.
>
>

s.22 s 22
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From: Tracey Arthur
To: Guillermo Ferrero
Subject: RE: Tracey: Letter Ready
Date: June 16, 2023 11:29:28 AM

Will do, thanks!

TRACEY ARTHUR, CMC
Director of Corporate Administration
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC  V4B1Y6
Tel:  604-541-2212 | www.whiterockcity.ca

 
Information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the individual(s) or entity(ies) to which it is
addressed and may contain information that is confidential and/or privileged or exempt from disclosure under
applicable law. Any copying, review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in
reliance upon this information by individual(s) or entities other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. If
you have received this information in error, please notify the City of White Rock and destroy any copies of this
information. Thank you.

-----Original Message-----
From: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca>
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 11:29 AM
To: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: RE: Tracey: Letter Ready

I responded to the question.  I called him but could't reach him.  Tell him to call me when he comes in

G.

-----Original Message-----
From: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca>
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 11:12 AM
To: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: FW: Tracey: Letter Ready

TRACEY ARTHUR, CMC
Director of Corporate Administration
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC  V4B1Y6
Tel:  604-541-2212 | www.whiterockcity.ca

 
Information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the individual(s) or entity(ies) to which it is
addressed and may contain information that is confidential and/or privileged or exempt from disclosure under
applicable law. Any copying, review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in
reliance upon this information by individual(s) or entities other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. If
you have received this information in error, please notify the City of White Rock and destroy any copies of this



information. Thank you.

-----Original Message-----
From: David Chesney <DChesney@whiterockcity.ca>
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 11:06 AM
To: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: Re: Tracey: Letter Ready

I will stop down after 2 I will be requesting answers to my email this morning regarding the 5 points of concern.
Will Guillermo be in after lunch?

David

Sent from my iPhone

> On Jun 16, 2023, at 9:54 AM, Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca> wrote:
>
> Hello Councillor Chesney, we have the letter ready it is attached for your review, please let me know if the
changes made were what you were looking for.  Did you want to attend Administration and sign it and then we can
scan it back to your email to send so this is from you. 
>
> G is on the road for a bit this morning but he noted he felt this letter should be read out at a Council meeting thus
making it public.
>
> A hard copy of the letter will be ready, in my office for when you attend City Hall.  Thank you, Tracey
>
> TRACEY ARTHUR, CMC
> Director of Corporate Administration
> 15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC  V4B1Y6
> Tel:  604-541-2212 | www.whiterockcity.ca
> 
> Information transmitted, including attachments, is intended only for the individual(s) or entity(ies) to which it is
addressed and may contain information that is confidential and/or privileged or exempt from disclosure under
applicable law. Any copying, review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in
reliance upon this information by individual(s) or entities other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. If
you have received this information in error, please notify the City of White Rock and destroy any copies of this
information. Thank you.
>
>
> -----Original Message-----
> From: David Chesney <DChesney@whiterockcity.ca>
> Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 8:56 AM
> To: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca>; Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca>
> Cc: David Chesney <DChesney@whiterockcity.ca>
> Subject: Further TO That
>
>
>>
>>
>> Tracey/Guillermo
>>
>> Upon further thoughtafter pondering the apology from our legal  reps I have  some concerns.
>>
>> 1.  Did our laweyers see the letter I received from the lawyers for Moby Dicks?
>>
>> 2.  As previously mentioned the comment was not made on my FACEBOOK that needs to be corrected.  British



Columbia  Photos was the FACEBOOK site
>>
>> 3.  Moby Dick removes their assertion i viiolated any Code of Conduct, the entire post once I have met 
request and posted my apology.
>>
>> 4.  They are sent the lawyer’s apology and agree it is sufficient
>>
>> 5.  Under a seperate email I would like have  informed I have removed said comment from
BRITISH COLUMBIA  PHOTOGRAPHS bu have been unable to locate it on DRIVE MARINE DRIVE.  I have
scrolled through the entire year of 2021 when said comment apparently happened.  If  can fujrnish
me with the link I would be happy to remove it.  I have also reached out to the administrator of that FACEBOOK to
assist in removing the cmment, I have not reeived a reply.
>>
>> 7. Specific FACEBOOK  my apology should be posted.  My Personal FACEBOOK seems to be the desired
location?
>>
>>
>> Thank you in advance.
>>
>> David Chesney
>>
>> p.s.
>>
>> Finally if someone can inform  and  lawyer we are working our way through this and will post once we
receive approval from  on the apology.
>>
>>
> <2023-06-16 Letter of apology to .pdf>
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Debbie Johnstone

From: David Chesney
Sent: June 18, 2023 10:20 AM
To: Guillermo Ferrero
Subject: Re: Apology Letter

I am away from my home computer this eeekend. It will be posted tomorrow am 
 
David 

Sent from my iPhone 
 
 

On Jun 18, 2023, at 9:49 AM, Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca> wrote: 

  
Hi David, 
 
I was expecting to see the letter posted on your Facebook page on Friday.   I haven't seen it yet so I'm 
wondering how are you planning to make the letter public? Making the letter public was part of the 
agreement to resolve the complaint.  
 
Thanks 
G 
 
 
 
Get Outlook for Android  
 

 
From: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca> 
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 2:57:00 PM 
To: David Chesney <DChesney@whiterockcity.ca> 
Cc: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca> 
Subject: FW: Apology Letter 
 
FYI 
  
G. 
  
  

From: Guillermo Ferrero  
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 2:56 PM 
To: info@mobydickrestaurant.com 
Cc: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca> 
Subject: RE: Apology Letter 
  
Hello   
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Please find the signed letter of apology.   
  
Thank you very much, 
G. 
  
  
GUILLERMO FERRERO 
Chief Administrative Officer, City of White Rock 
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC V4B 1Y6 
Tel: 604.541.2133 | www.whiterockcity.ca 
  
<image001.jpg> 
  
  
  

From: Guillermo Ferrero  
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 1:12 PM 
To: info@mobydickrestaurant.com 
Cc: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca> 
Subject: RE: Apology Letter 
  
Thank you very much.  I will send you the signed letter this afternoon.  
  
G. 
  
  
  

From: info@mobydickrestaurant.com <info@mobydickrestaurant.com>  
Sent: Friday, June 16, 2023 1:10 PM 
To: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca> 
Cc: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca> 
Subject: Re: Apology Letter 
  

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

  
Hello Guillermo, 
  
thank you very much for the time that you have devoted to this matter. I 
recognize how busy you and your office are, and I wish I had not had a reason 
to disturb you. 
  
In order to turn this unpleasant page over and to let all participants move 
forward I am letting you know that we will accept this apology drafted by 
Mr.Chesney and will, therefore, ask you to close the complaint filed against 
Mr.Chesney. 
  
Thanks again for working towards making our community successful and 
prosperous. It was a pleasure talking to you. 
  
Best regards, 
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On 2023-06-16 12:41, Guillermo Ferrero wrote:  

Hello   
 
Thank you very much for meeting with me on Monday June 12th regarding 
the letter you delivered on June 7th 2023 (attached) about a Code of 
Conduct complaint relating to Councilor Chesney's comments made on a 
Facebook Group.   
 
At the meeting you advised me that to resolve the complaint, you would 
need the following:  
 
     * A public apology letter from Councilor Chesney 
    * Comments made on Facebook removed.  
 
I understand that the comments have been removed already by Councilor 
Chesney and the attached apology letter is ready for Councilor 
Chesney's signature.   
 
Please let me know if you would accept this letter as the requested 
apology, therefore resolving the complaint.   After I receive your 
confirmation, Councilor Chesney will sign the letter and make it 
public.  
 
Thanks for your consideration,  
 
G.  
 
GUILLERMO FERRERO  
 
Chief Administrative Officer, City of White Rock  
 
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC V4B 1Y6  
 
Tel: 604.541.2133 | www.whiterockcity.ca [1]  
 
   
 
Links: 
------ 
[1] http://www.whiterockcity.ca/ 
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From: Janessa Auer on behalf of Guillermo Ferrero
Cc: Chris Magnus
Subject: HOLD: Tentative Meeting with  (Moby Dick"s) | 
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You don't often get email from joshua.azizi@globalnews.ca. Learn why this is important

From: Guillermo Ferrero
To: Mayor and Council
Cc: Amanda Silvers; Tracey Arthur
Subject: Fwd: Global BC comment request re: ethical complaint against Councillor Chesney?
Date: June 9, 2023 9:36:38 AM

Hello Mayor & Council,

I'm providing the below for information and will provide a response along the lines of:

"The City has received a formal complaint and will follow the steps outlined in the Council
Code of Conduct Bylaw adopted on March 27, 2023."

If you receive any, please forward all related media requests to me for response.

Thanks,
G.

Get Outlook for Android

From: Amanda Silvers <ASilvers@whiterockcity.ca>
Sent: Friday, June 9, 2023 9:27:25 AM
To: Guillermo Ferrero <GFerrero@whiterockcity.ca>
Cc: Tracey Arthur <TArthur@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: FW: Global BC comment request re: ethical complaint against Councillor Chesney?

This just in.
 

From: Communications <communications@whiterockcity.ca> 
Sent: Friday, June 9, 2023 9:00 AM
To: Amanda Silvers <ASilvers@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: Fwd: Global BC comment request re: ethical complaint against Councillor Chesney?
 
 

From: Joshua Azizi <Joshua.Azizi@globalnews.ca>
Sent: Thursday, June 8, 2023 8:47:32 PM
To: Communications <communications@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: Global BC comment request re: ethical complaint against Councillor Chesney?
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 
Hello,
 



I’m an overnight news writer with Global BC in Vancouver.
 
I’m putting together a story for our morning newscast about the ethical misconduct complaint Moby
Dick Restaurant says it has filed against White Rock Councillor Dave Chesney regarding a comment
he made on social media.
 
https://www.facebook.com/MobyDickRestaurantWhiteRock/posts/732220952236887?
ref=embed_post
 
Is the city able to provide a statement about this?
 
Thank you,
 
Joshua
 
 



You don't often get email from joshua.azizi@globalnews.ca. Learn why this is important

From: Guillermo Ferrero
To: Joshua.Azizi@globalnews.ca
Cc: Amanda Silvers; Tracey Arthur
Subject: Re: Global BC comment request re: ethical complaint against Councillor Chesney?
Date: June 9, 2023 11:54:43 AM

Good morning, Joshua,

Thank you for your message. I'm the CAO for the City of White Rock.  This is a matter that
will be resolved under the City’s ‘Council Code of Conduct Bylaw’ and we therefore will not
be making a comment at this time. Thank you for understanding.

https://www.whiterockcity.ca/DocumentCenter/View/8863/Bylaw-2456---A-code-to-regulare-
the-conduct-of-Council-members

Best,

Guillermo Ferrero

CAO - City of White Rock

 

From: Communications <communications@whiterockcity.ca> 
Sent: Friday, June 9, 2023 9:00 AM
To: Amanda Silvers <ASilvers@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: Fwd: Global BC comment request re: ethical complaint against Councillor Chesney?
 
 

From: Joshua Azizi <Joshua.Azizi@globalnews.ca>
Sent: Thursday, June 8, 2023 8:47:32 PM
To: Communications <communications@whiterockcity.ca>
Subject: Global BC comment request re: ethical complaint against Councillor Chesney?
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 
Hello,
 
I’m an overnight news writer with Global BC in Vancouver.
 
I’m putting together a story for our morning newscast about the ethical misconduct complaint Moby
Dick Restaurant says it has filed against White Rock Councillor Dave Chesney regarding a comment
he made on social media.



 
https://www.facebook.com/MobyDickRestaurantWhiteRock/posts/732220952236887?
ref=embed_post
 
Is the city able to provide a statement about this?
 
Thank you,
 
Joshua
 
 



From: Guillermo Ferrero
To: Mayor and Council
Cc: Tracey Arthur
Subject: Code of Conduct Complaint
Date: June 19, 2023 1:38:19 PM
Attachments: image001.jpg

Hello Mayor and Council,
 

I would like to advise you that the Code of Conduct Complaint made by  on June 7th

is now resolved and it does not require any further action.     has advised the City
that has closed the complaint.
 
Thank you very much,
G.
 
GUILLERMO FERRERO
Chief Administrative Officer, City of White Rock
15322 Buena Vista Avenue, White Rock, BC V4B 1Y6
Tel: 604.541.2133 | www.whiterockcity.ca
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You don't often get email from joseph@jmprodorlaw.ca. Learn why this is important

From: White Rock Council
To: Guillermo Ferrero
Subject: David Chesney Apology
Date: June 23, 2023 9:58:00 AM
Attachments: image001.jpg

From: Joseph Prodor <joseph@jmprodorlaw.ca> 
Sent: June 23, 2023 9:33 AM
To: White Rock Council <whiterockcouncil@whiterockcity.ca>
Cc: info@mobydickrestaurant.com
Subject: David Chesney Apology
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 
Folks:
A prior legal opinion should have been obtained as to the letter / email of apology  being sent to 

on City Letterhead.
Though the apology may decrease any damage award, should an action be brought,  that  apology
does not extinguish Moby Dick’s right to bringing a legal action.
The use of City  letterhead might now bring the City into any potential suit.
Regards,
JMP
 
 
 

Joseph M. Prodor, Esq.
TRIAL LAWYER
15260 Thrift Avenue
White Rock, BC  V4B 2L2
Tel:     (604) 536-4676
Fax:    (604) 535-8981
Toll Free Tel:     1 (877) JPRODOR (1-877-577-6367)
 
Founding Director

2002 ATLA Public Service Award “In Recognition of Immense Service to Victims of
Insurance Industry Wrongful Conduct”.
The quest for social justice is not a cause – it is a basic element
of life.   The purpose of civil law is to prevent wrongful

Redacted  



conduct.   It is only when we fail in our initial purpose we
move to the secondary purpose…compensation for the
wronged individual.
NOTICE OF CONFIDENTIALITY
This e-mail, and any attachments thereto, is intended for use by the addressee(s) named herein, and may contain
legally privileged and/or confidential information.  If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail, you are
hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this e-mail, and any attachments thereto, is
strictly prohibited.  If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify me by e-mail (by replying to this
message), or by telephone (noted above), and permanently delete the original.  Thank you.
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